
Priory News 19th  December 2023 

Dear Parents, 

Gosh! It’s hard to believe we are in the final couple of days of the    

Autumn term. Where did the time go? 

We’ve had so many things to enjoy in the final days of term – the 

Christmas performances were brilliant! The children all performed with 

confidence, and it was delightful to see both their enjoyment and pride 

in their performances. Well done to all the children!  

….and a huge thank-you to all the staff who I know worked hard to put 

the performances together—rehearsing and prop-making. 

It was also great to see so many parents at our recent Parents Do 

Day—supporting and working with your children in class. We hope you 

enjoyed the time in school. 

As I write this, we are currently in the middle of our Christmas lunches. 

Thank-you to ABM and our catering team, who work hard throughout 

the year—I know the Christmas lunch is a busy time for them, and they 

always serve the children with a warm, friendly smile. 

On our final day in school on Wednesday, we will hold our Christingle 

assembly. This is usually a poignant and calming way to end the term. 

Finally, I wish you all a very enjoyable Christmas together, and we all 

look forward to seeing you again in 2024. On behalf of all the staff at 

Priory Junior School, we wish you a Happy Christmas and a Happy New 

Year! 

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Christmas Lunch  18th / 19th December 

Christingle 20th December 

Christmas Holiday 21st December—               

Spring Term Starts Monday, 8th January 

Staffing 

As we reach the end of this term, we are saying farewell to 

Mrs Prentis, who has decided to spend more time with her 

young family. We wish her the very best. 

We also say goodbye to Mrs Smith, one of our teaching    

assistants, midday supervisor and play worker at The BASE, 

who has been unwell this half-term, and will be leaving us for 

new ventures. We wish her the very best.  

We have also welcomed Miss Smith—who has joined our 

midday supervisor team.  

Year 4 Futsal Tournament 

Last week, we went with Mr Brolia and Mrs Pledger to a Futsal 

tournament. Futsal is basically football but played indoors and 

with only six players on a team.  

We played four games—with three group games. We made some 

amazing saves and played really well. We finished third in our 

group. Our last game was a 4-0 win, with Lily scoring two        

incredible goals.  

We finished fifth overall and had a 

great day. 

Year 4 Futsal Team 

Year 5 VR Space Event 

Ooh! Aah! There was much excitement in Year 5 as 

they journeyed to space—without even leaving the comfort of Priory Junior 

School. We were thrilled to be able to bring this experience to the Year 5 

children—as part of their learning about Space.  

Progress Reports 

On Wednesday afternoon, you will receive your child’s Autumn term     

progress report. This is a snapshot of your child’s attendance this term, 

how hard they are working on their learning in class and how they are 

achieving. 

If you have any questions about the reports, please contact your child’s 

class teacher in January to discuss. 

Our Christmas Performances 






